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TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

                           MINUTES FOR DECEMBER 5, 2018 BOH MEETING

In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Dr. Michael Popik, Chairman, Mr. Edward Simoncini, H. Christopher Redkey; Health Agent Ms. Rita McConville
Guests: Chris Mossman, Ken Malo, Daniel Proctor, Chris Mackenzie, Victor Abdo.
4:31 p.m. Dr. Popik announced that the meeting was open and was being recorded by Ms. McConville
Vouchers were approved for MHOA Conference for Dr. Popik, City of Fitchburg beach testing for June 2018 and Sept 2018.  

Minutes signed for October 3, 2018 and October 17, 2018. 
14 Livermore Hill Rd, Mr. Chris Mossman; Trowbridge Engineering presented a repair septic system for an existing home with an Advance Enviro-Septic (Presby system) and requesting variance for 3.5 foot offset to groundwater due to grading of walkway and existing plumbing.  Board reviewed plan, voted and approved variances, all in favor.

Mikes Pizza, Mr. Victor Abdo discussed how more staff needed to be serve safe certified in his facility.  A 2-bay wash/rinse sink detergent was approved by the board due to lack of space for a 3-bay process.  Board requested signage and instructions be posted over the sink explaining how to use the special Quaternary detergent approved by the board as an aid to sanitizing ware washing.
20 Battles Rd; Mr. Chris Mackenzie, Ducharme &Dillis Septic Design Group, discussed a repair system designed using an Advance Enviro-Septic Presby system requesting only a local upgrade approval.  The Board reviewed the plan, voted and approved variances, all in favor.

155 South Ashburnham Rd  Ken Malo of Curtis Septic discussed well offset reduction of less than 10 feet  to an existing well, due to a foundation drain shift and  low hanging over-head electrical wires interfering with  movement of equipment.  The Board requested water quality tess be done now and repeated in 6 months and homeowners need to be formally notified of well distance via a certified letter.

Agent Update:

16 Barrel Rd Agent asked for clarification on National Grid Easement concerns of septic system being placed within easement, Board requested to shift SAS so as not to be in the easement area.  The Board reviewed the plans, voted and approved variances on November 14.

Meadows at West Hill  Order of violations required tree branches be trimmed so as to see the emergency alarm, accomplished, though passed its deadline due date.  Ms. McConville will arrange with White Water to inspect visible and audible alarms are functioning properly.  December 5 is due date for Meadows to perform an SSES study of the flows required by both BOH and DPW.  These orders have not been completed on a timely bases.  

Private water well reports have been discussed by the Board, concerns of some incomplete and inaccurate well drillers’ reports. The Board suggests reviewing and revamping the local well regulations in the near future.  

Local well drillers will be notified of any changes to our local well regulations via certified letter.

The Board expressed disapproval of the use of rubber stamps to be used in-place of the Health Agents’ signature  in order to prevent errors.

Discussed staff shortage concerns and vacation time, a Health Agent needs to always be available in case of an emergency.  Emergency procedure and call list shall be designed.
Fish Advisory signage were posted near the areas of Wachusett Lake  at Worcester Rd and Wrights Reservoir  at minott Rd causeways.  Report from DPH that Mercury level was high in fish ( LM Bass and other species)  

 6:00 P.M.  Dr. Popik called for adjournment, all in favor.

 6:00 P.M Meeting adjourned.

__________________________     _______________________________      _____________________________                                              
            Dr. Michael Popik         
                  Edward Simoncini

        H. Christopher Redkey
Attachments:
PDF 14 Livermore Hill septic plans

PDF 20 Battles Rd  Septic plans

PDF 155 S. Ashburnham Rd  Septic plans

PDF 16 Barrel Rd septic plans

Draft letter to well drillers 

